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Addendum

The following communication, received on 10 April 2007, is being circulated at the request of the Delegation of the United States.
_______________

6-Benzyladenine; Exemption from the Requirement of a Tolerance

This regulation establishes an exemption from the requirement of a tolerance for residues of the biochemical pesticide, 6-benzyladenine (6-BA), in or on pear when applied/used as a plant regulator.


This regulation is effective 21 March 2007.  Objections and requests for hearings must be received on or before 21 May 2007, and may be identified by docket number EPA-HQ-OPP-2006-0325.


This addendum (final rule) may be found at:  Federal Register: 21 March 2007 (Volume 72, Number 54) Rules and Regulations Page 13174-13179;  http://www.epa.gov/fedrgstr/EPA-PEST/2007/March/Day-21/p1386.htm.


This action is subsequent to a notice published in the Federal Register of 19 April 2006 (71 FR 20100) (FRL-8058-1), in which EPA issued a notice announcing the filing of a pesticide tolerance petition (PP 6F7035).  The petition requested establishment of an exemption from the requirement of a tolerance for residues of 6-benzyladenine (6-BA) in or on pear when applied at a rate of < =182 grams of active ingredient per acre per season.

One informal comment was received opposing issuance of a final rule.  The commenter expressed concern regarding the hazard associated with plant regulator use in general, stated the unsupported belief that more testing needs to be done, and was generally opposed to the establishment of an exemption from the requirement of a tolerance as proposed in the subject pesticide tolerance petition for 6-BA.


This notice can be found at:  Federal Register: 19 April 2006 (Volume 71, Number 75) Notices Page 20100-20101; http://www.epa.gov/EPA-PEST/2006/April/Day-19/p5750.htm.
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